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QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER - Spring Edition 

March 2025  

Alison Myers 
Salutatorian 
Daughter of David and 
Kerry Myers 
GPA: 3.99 

Parents: Brad and Melissa Stevens 
School Participation:  National Honor Society, Student Council, TC Drug 
Prevention Club , Marching and Concert Band, Choir, Theater, Making It 
Cool To Be Kind, Yellow Ribbon Club 
Favorite Subject:  Math 
Best TC Memory:  My absolute favorite memory was going to Tennessee 
for band. I got to play some amazing pieces of music, go to amusement 
parks, and spend time with my friends. I will never forget having to walk 
every piece of a marimba and vibraphone down the busy streets of Nashville 
to set it all up in the lobby of a museum. 
Who Inspires You? My dad inspires me to be outgoing and kind to others. My mom inspires me to work hard for what I want. 
Plans After Tri County:  I plan on attending SVSU and pursuing a degree in psychology. I'm not sure what career I would like to have, but I 
know it will involve helping people in some way. 

Parents: Ryan & Tamara Buitenwerf 
School Participation:  Marching Band, Concert Band, Track, Cross 
Country, Jazz Band, National Honor Society, Student Council, School 
Musical, Broadway Night, TC Drug Prevention Club                                                                             
Favorite Subject:  Band 
Best TC Memory: When our band took a trip down to Tennessee 
over spring break my sophomore year and I got to spend time with my 
friends and run around Nashville and Gatlinburg. 
Who Inspires You? My Gramie, because no matter what life threw 
at her she always was able to pick herself back up and continue 
through life loving and caring for others. 

Plans After Tri County:  After high school I plan on attending Saginaw Valley State University and majoring in Psychology. I want to end up 
with a career in either Clinical or Criminal Psych.  

Parents:  Trent and Amanda Moeggenberg 
School Participation:   Marching band, Concert band, Cross Country, Theater, TC 
Drug Prevention Club, National Honor Society 
Favorite Subject: Science and Band 
Who Inspires You? My parents. Both of them have overcome several challenges 
throughout their lives and have sacrificed a lot to give me the opportunities that I have 
today. I am eternally grateful for them.                                                                                                                         
Best TC Memory:  Going to BOA Grand Nationals with the band my junior year.                                                                                                               
Plans After Tri Couinty:  To attend university in pursuit of a bachelor's de-
gree in biology or something related to that. I'm also planning on pursuing pre

-medicine at whatever university I'm going to. Ideally, I'll make it into medical school and will become a physician. I cannot say for certain what 
specialty I'll end up in, but I'm currently interested in studying pathology in order to become a medical examiner one day. As of now, I don't 
know where I'm going, since I'm waiting to hear back from some schools on some scholarships. 

 

 
VIKING 
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As we welcome spring, I want to take a moment to reflect on the incredible work happening 
across our school district and acknowledge the continued support of our community. 
 
Spring is a time of renewal, and in our schools that means fresh opportunities for learning, 
growth, and achievement. From students preparing for end-of-year assessments to athletes and 
performers showcasing their talents, this season is filled with energy and excitement. 
 
One of the greatest strengths of our district is the partnership we have with our families and 
community members. Your support—whether through attending school events, volunteering, or 
advocating for our students—makes a lasting difference in the lives of our young learners. 
 
This season also brings visible progress on our stadium facility project, an exciting investment in 
our students and community. As construction moves forward, I encourage you to watch as this 
project takes shape, bringing new opportunities for our Viking athletes, marching band, and 
school events. This facility will serve as a gathering place for years to come, and we appreciate 
the community’s role in making it a reality. 
 
In addition to celebrating student success, we are also hard at work planning summer school 
programs that will provide valuable learning opportunities for students of all ages. Whether 
through academic enrichment, credit recovery, or specialized programs, our goal is to keep  
students engaged and prepared for the next school year. More details will be shared soon, and 
we encourage families to explore these opportunities.\ 
 
Another exciting milestone is just around the corner—Kindergarten Round-Up will be starting 
soon! Welcoming our newest Vikings is always a special time, and we look forward to meeting 
our incoming kindergarten families. If you have a child who will be starting school in the fall, be 
sure to check our district website and communications for registration details. 
 
As we look ahead, I encourage you to stay engaged with our schools. Whether it’s celebrating the 
Class of 2025 at graduation, cheering on our Viking athletes, or supporting our teachers and 
staff, your involvement strengthens the fabric of our community. 
 
Thank you for being a vital part of our district’s success. I look forward to a strong finish to the 
school year and an exciting future ahead. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Ryan J. Biller 
Superintendent 
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Tri County Area Schools is excited to intro-
duce Corey Bordo as our new Director of 
Business & Finance. Corey brings a wealth  
of experience to our district, most recently 
serving as an Accounting Manager for  
Wyoming Public Schools. Before discovering 
his passion for working in education, Corey 
honed his skills in the private sector, holding 
various accounting and finance roles within  

hospitality and software companies. 
 
Corey is eager to build relationships with our community as he 
steps into this important role. He is deeply committed to  
supporting our district's mission through sound financial  
stewardship and collaborative leadership. 
 
On a personal note, Corey has been married to his wife, Jessica, 
for eleven years, and they have two wonderful children: Remy, 
7, and Kendall, 4. He is thrilled to join our school community 
and feels incredibly honored to serve alongside all of you. 
Please join us in giving Corey a warm welcome as he embarks 
on this new chapter with our district.  

We are happy to welcome Corrie Mervyn as our new Director of 
Assessment and Accountability at Tri-County Area Schools.  
Corrie comes to us with a strong background in educational  
leadership and a genuine passion for helping students succeed. 
We are confident she will make a positive difference as she works 
with our team to support all of our students' growth and success. 

Corrie’s focus will be on using data and feedback to help guide 
improvements in how we teach and support students. Her goal is 
to create an environment where every student can achieve their 
best, and she’s excited to collaborate with teachers, staff, and 
families to make that happen. 

In her personal life, she and her  
husband, Ryan, are parents to Sam 
and Maggie and enjoy supporting 
their children’s sporting teams,  
fishing, skiing, camping, boating and 
soaking in all of Michigan’s seasons.    

Please join us in welcoming Corrie to 
our school community. We’re excited 
to see the positive impact she will 
have, and we look forward to working  
together to continue making Tri 
County Area Schools a great place for 
all students. 

If you have any questions or would like to reach out, Corrie can 
be contacted at cmervyn@tricountyschools.com or (616) 636-
5454. 

We are also thrilled to welcome Ms. Brooke Haslacker as our new Elementary Principal. Brooke brings over 14 years of 
teaching and 7 years of administrative experience to this role, most recently serving as lead principal at River City 
Scholars Charter Academy in Grand Rapids. She has also held roles as an assessment coordinator and Dean of  
Intervention and Special Education.   
 
Brooke holds a Master’s in the Art of Teaching with an emphasis in ESL (K-12) and a passion for data-driven  
leadership. Brooke is dedicated to keeping our students at the heart of every decision. Her focus on creating a supportive and inclusive  
environment ensures that all students and families feel valued and empowered.  
 
Outside of work, Brooke is a proud mom of four children. She loves reading, gardening, home improvement projects, and enjoying  
Michigan summers kayaking, camping, and relaxing near the water.  
 
Please join us in welcoming Brooke to our school community. She looks forward to building strong connections with our students,  
families, and community. 
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Dear Tri County Community, 

In January, we welcomed two new members to the Board of Education, Nick Hall and Brandon Monreal. They’re already  
experiencing just how busy board service can be! From their first committee assignments and board meetings to their  
orientation and an in-depth presentation on board governance, they’ve jumped right in. We look forward to the insights and contribu-
tions they’ll bring as we continue our shared commitment to serving our school community. 

March has arrived and we’re excited to celebrate March is Reading Month! Throughout the month, our schools will be  
hosting a variety of activities, from guest reader events to reading challenges. We encourage families to join in by setting aside time for 
reading at home and sharing their favorite books together. Let’s make this a month filled with stories,  
imagination, and the joy of reading! 

Looking ahead, our board will be reviewing the progress of Tri County’s 2023-2028 Strategic Plan—a five-year vision shaped by input 
from staff, students, parents, community members, and administration. And with spring just around the corner, we’re excited for the 
opportunities that the rest of the school year will bring. When we return from break, our focus will be on finishing the year strong and 
celebrating the achievements of the Class of 2025! 

Thank you for all you do to make our schools a place where students can learn, thrive, and achieve their best. We appreciate you! 

Sincerely, 

Jill Fennessy, President 
Board of Education 
Tri County Area Schools 

By Jill Fennessy, Board President 

This past fall, the district was awarded a grant from 
the State of Michigan to purchase emergency supplies 
and equipment for the Tri County Area Schools Dis-
trict. The collaborative decision was made to use the 
funds to purchase emergency backpacks for every 
classroom, a new AED, “Stop the Bleed” kits for every 
building, personal protective 
wear such as gloves, and 
multiple miscellaneous  
supplies to help with daily 
needs of the students. We 
are so appreciative to be able 
to provide these emergency 
supplies for our students 
and schools. 

· If you reside in the Tri County Area School District, and have a child 
who turns 5 years old on or before September 1st, 2025, they are  
eligible to attend Kindergarten in the fall.  

· Come and mee our building administrators, Kindergarten teachers, 
and school nurse. Information regarding expectations and ways to 
help your child prepare for school will be shared. 

· For more information and to register for Kindergarten 
Roundup on April 10th, scan the QR Code or  
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TC Music Dept  
Presents . . . . .  

 
Place:   
TCHS Cafetorium 

Time: 7:00 pm 
All performances 

Cost:  
Students: $7.00 
Adults: $10.00 
 
Tickets Available 
at the door 
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High School Senior, Ryleigh Davis is a racing sensation, who plans to race on the NASCAR circuit one 
day. Ryleigh has been racing go-karts and cars since the age of 8. The High School recently had the 
pleasure of sharing her dream with our students, staff, and community when Ryleigh’s race car was  
displayed on the stage in the cafetorium during the school day on February 14th and at the Varsity  

basketball games held that evening. Ryleigh shared stories of her dream, and everyone was en-
couraged to take a selfie with the car and upload the pictures via a QR code. The selfies will be 
used to make a wrap that will be applied to Ryleigh’s race car for this upcoming racing season. 

Ryleigh also uses her racing to raise awareness about bone marrow donation and the National 
Marrow Donor Program (NMDP), formerly known as Be The Match. Ryleigh became a powerful 

advocate for their mission after her father received a life-saving stem cell transplant during his battle with 
leukemia. 

We wish Ryleigh the very best in her racing career, and know it won’t be long until we see her driving at 
Daytona some day.  

Ryleigh is sponsored by the Mondo Sports Group. For more information on Ryleigh and her racing check out her website at : 
 https://ryleighdavis.com/. 

The Tri County High School and Middle School be nice. Programs hosted a Teddy Bear Toss on Friday,  
January 31st during half-time of the Varsity Boys Basketball game. Tri County fans, as well as Big Rapids 
fans, were encouraged to bring a new teddy bear stuffy to toss on the court at half-time for patients at 
Helen DeVos Children's Hospital.  A total of 264 teddy bears were donated by fans! 

Twenty-three be nice. students helped at the event by selling be nice. shirts and bracelets, announcing details of the event and 
doing the countdown for the teddy bear toss, as well as gathering and counting the bears. The teddy bears were delivered to  

Helen DeVos Children's Hospital on Tuesday, February 25th.  Karen Juno, Administrative Support Coordinator with the Core-
well Health Foundation West Michigan and Child Life Specialist from the children’s hospital shared information about Helen 
DeVos Children’s Hospital to those members who attended the trip.  Thank you to everyone who donated a teddy bear to help 
comfort pediatric patients at Helen DeVos Children’s Hospital. The Tri County be nice. chapters appreciate your support. 



 

www.tricountyschools.com  Page 7 

E3  Educate • Encourage • Empower 

 
Shoutout to the seven TCHS students 
who participated in the District 7  
Michigan School Band and Orchestra 
Association (MSBOA) Honors Band on 
February 5th. The event took place at 
Fruitport High School, where band 
members spent the day rehearsing and 
then performing a concert with other  
area musicians. Our band students  
represented Tri County well and were 
certainly a fun group to hang with for 
the day! 

 

  

 
In a heartwarming display of community spirit and compassion, TCHS National Honor Society hosted a blood drive on February 10th in the high 
school cafetorium, surpassing goals and demonstrating the power of teamwork among students and the community. The event, organized in col-
laboration with Versiti, and aimed at raising awareness about the importance of blood donation and its life-saving impact, collected a remarkable 22 pints 
of blood, providing critical support to local hospitals and patients in need, and saving 62 lives in our community. 

This is the third blood drive hosted this year, with a grand total of 77 pints of blood donated. Students, age 16 and older, participated with many stepping 
up to donate for the first time. Our school community rallied together to promote the event through social media, flyers, and morning announcements, 
emphasizing the importance of giving back. Faculty members also played a significant role, encouraging students and sharing their own experiences with 
blood donation. Student donors received baseball hats and treats. Those who donate six times during high school are honored with red cords to wear at 
graduation. 

“Seeing our students come together for such a noble cause is truly inspiring,” said Principal, Tim Goheen. “This blood drive not only helps patients in 
need but also teaches our students the value of community service and empathy.” 

In a world where every drop counts, TCHS National Honor Society has proven that young people can make a significant impact. The final blood drive for 
this year will be April 14th, 2025. For more information on how to donate blood or get involved in future blood drives, please contact Dinah Gerard at Tri 
County High School or visit versiti.org. 

Together, we can save lives! 

 

 

 

 

 

The High School Vocal Ensemble  
performed at Michigan School Vocal 
Music Association (MSVMA) District 
7 Solo & Ensemble on Saturday,  
February 8th at Reeths Puffer High 
School. They received a 1st Division 
rating and feedback from the judge 
for their great performance, singing 
"Count the Stars" and "Swing Down, 
Ezekiel". Congratulations on a job 
well done! 

The Tri County Music Dept. is SO very 
proud of our high school students  
participating in Solo/Ensemble. All  
students received either a 1st or 2nd  
rating. More importantly, they played 
some fantastic literature and strongly 
represented our district.  
Congratulations! 
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On February 25th a group of seniors from Tri County High School traveled to Montcalm Community College - Greenville cam-
pus to learn about how Montcalm Community College is not only a college, but also a trade school. 

Montcalm Community College offers several certificate programs to prepare students for the workforce. Certificates require 
around 30 credits or (1 year of community college) in applied technology courses. The Certificate programs do not require you 
to take “general  
education” courses that are often needed for an associate’s degree.  

 
Certificate programs available at MCC:  

¨ Business Management Certificate 

¨ Corrections Officer Certificate 

¨ Digital Arts Certificate 

¨ Early Childhood Development Certificate 

¨ Heating/Ventilation/Air Conditioning Certificate 

¨ Information Processing Assistant Certificate 

¨ Information Technology Certificate 

¨ Skilled Trades - Machinist Certificate 

¨ Skilled Trades - Maintenance Mechanic Certificate 

¨ Skilled Trades - Tool and Die Maker/Designer Certificate 

MCC is a great option for students who do not want to “go to college” but would like to learn a trade or specific work skills for 
employment. The average cost to attend a regular trade school is about $15,000 per year. Attending Montcalm Community 
College for vocational training would cost your student $0 per year through the Michigan Community College Guarantee.   

Beginning in the fall 2024, all students from the class of 2023 and beyond (regardless of how much money their parents make) 
are eligible for the Michigan Community College Guarantee, which includes: 

¨ In-district tuition, contact hours, and mandatory fees 

¨ Up to three years of attendance   
 

To qualify for the Community College Guarantee you must: 

¨ Be a Michigan resident since July 1 of the previous calendar year 

¨ Be a US citizen, permanent resident, or approved refugee 

¨ Graduate from a Michigan high school 

¨ Earn a diploma, certificate of completion, or GED in 2023 or after 

¨ Complete the FAFSA 

¨ Be enrolled full time (usually 12 credits or 4 classes per semester) 

¨ Enroll into your “In-district” Community College within 15 months of your high school graduation date. 

 
Visit www.montcalm.edu or contact our high school at 231-937-4338 for more information. 
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Students in Middle School STEM are learn-
ing a new skill! They are learning about  
media production and digital storytelling. 
Students in Dr. Adamson's STEM class, in 
collaboration with the Michigan Learning 
Channel and PBS, are creating short videos 
that highlight something that makes their 
community iconic. Students are learning how 
to set up the production equipment, includ-
ing tripods, lights, sound buffers, and more. 
They're also learning how to interview and 
record their work for editing later! Learning 
these skills turn students into their own  
directors and producers while working on 
their digital media stories. 

The students worked on installing a short wall of 
soundproof panels to help absorb sound when 
recording media and are working on recording 
narratives for their iconic videos, as well as  
conducting interviews to tie into their digital  
storytelling. Understanding how recording 
sounds is just one small piece of the work that 
students are doing. 

Completed student videos will be aired sometime 
next year in connection with PBS and the  
Michigan Learning Channel. We can’t wait to see 
their completed projects. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Middle School Math Department Team 
has been working with Marcus Deja, a 
Math Coach from Kent ISD, this year ex-
ploring the Workshop Model. The team’s 
goal was to increase student engagement 
and movement.   

Class begins with a sample problem where 
students are asked to share noticings, won-
derings, and predictions. Then they are dis-
persed in small groups to work on one or 
two sample problems. Students are encour-
aged to collaborate together to find the so-
lution with minimal direction from the 
teacher. The class then comes together to 
discuss findings, challenges, and possible 
solutions.  Students then work inde-
pendently or with a partner to complete 
additional problems for understanding.  
Both the teachers and students have been 
enjoying the varied instructional strategies. 

Mrs. Phinney’s and Miss Thomsen’s classes 
work in small groups around the room ex-
ploring and solving problems.  

On Monday, January 20th, the coldest day 
of the new year, the students of Classroom 
#94, along with Principal Kurtz, saw an 
opportunity for cold learning fun. The frig-
id temperatures with a high of -12 degrees 
Fahrenheit were just right for blowing 
bubbles and watching the icy crystals 
form, spread and eventually take over the 
bubble.  When the bubble pops, it shatters 
into feather like slivers of bubbles and they 
continue to glide across the ground in the 
wind. This activity happened to take place 
on a day when the sun was over the hori-
zon and its brilliant light combined with 
snow crystals in the air cast a vertical rain-
bow. A combination of ideal air tempera-
ture, bubble mixture, and the tools used 
are necessary in order for this activity to 
be a success  
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A driving force at Tri County Elementary school focuses on Viking Pride. Each month 
leading up to the conclusion of the school year, we will be highlighting a different as-
pect of our PRIDE matrix; Preparation, Respect, Integrity, Dedication, and 
Excellence. In the month of January, we celebrated two students from each of our 
classrooms who have consistently shown that they are prepared. 
This could mean being prepared when they arrive at school each day 
or being prepared with completed assignments or studying for an 
upcoming test. It teaches a valuable lesson as students continue to 
grow to become responsible adults. 64 students were celebrated in 
front of their peers with a certificate and invited to a special party to 
mark this achievement. We look forward to recognizing more stu-
dents in the coming months. 

In mid-February, Tri County Elementary celebrated their 100th day 
of school! While our students and teachers love the idea of dressing 
up as 100-year-olds and partaking in fun activities involving count-
ing and challenges, the importance of this day holds a huge signifi-
cance. It’s a special time to celebrate the small victories, like master-
ing new skills or making new friends, and to build excitement for the 
second half of the school year. Teachers use this day to highlight the 
importance of perseverance and emphasize that each day of learning 
is a step toward reaching new goals. This day is an opportunity to see how much they have learned 
and how much more is ahead. We are excited to celebrate this milestone each year and we look for-
ward to continued growth as we finish out the remainder of the school year. 

Each school year Tri County Elementary partners up with our local Independent 
Bank branches to employ students who run the TCE Student Bank. The student 
bank began many years ago at Sand Lake Elementary and has been a great addition 
to Tri County Elementary. The process to form the school bank team begins in 4th 
grade as students have the opportunity to apply for various banking positions  
including Branch Manager, Assistant Manager, Tellers, and Marketing  
Representatives. The student applicants provide a completed application, current 
grades, attendance, and artwork if applying for marketing. All applicants go through the interview process with  
Independent Bank employees with 8 students being chosen for the following school year. The school bank is open for 
business twice a month for students to bring in money to deposit into their Independent Bank account. This is a great  
opportunity for students to learn various banking skills in addition to all students learning about how to use money 
responsibly, savings, and finance. We are grateful to Independent Bank for their partnership. 
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BIG Congratulations to our Varsity 
Competitive Cheer team, who 
placed 5th in Division 3 at the State 
competition on Saturday, March 1st. 
Their highest place yet! The team 
was also Regionals champs! It has been an  
incredible season for TEAM21, not only taking 
home the top prize at regionals, but also  
winning the District title this year, and the 
League title again, for the 10th consecutive 
year. Congratulations on another remarkable 
year! GO VIKINGS! 

Congratulations to sophomore,  
Tristan VanTimmeren, who 
placed 8th at the State meet 
this past Saturday! 

 
Our GSRP classrooms participated in a snowman build-
ing contest on Friday, February 21st during their normal 
outside play time. Even though the snow wasn’t packing 
snow, the students used their problem-solving skills to 
discover different ways to make a snowman with the 
lighter snow. The Preschoolers also learned more about 
weather, the winter season, teamwork, and the different 
properties of objects.  

 

Tri County Preschool will be hosting a Preschool Information Night on Mon-
day, March 31st, from 5:30-6:30pm at the Edgerton Building in Howard City! 
This event is designed for any families interested in enrolling their 3 or 4 year-
old in one of our programs for the 2025-2026 school year. 

From 5:30-6:00pm, information regarding Preschool programs offered will be 
shared in one of the classrooms. Then from 6:00-6:30pm, parents are invited to 
explore our classrooms at Edgerton! 

This is a special evening for parents to learn about our amazing Preschool  
programs offered, including Great Start Readiness Program (GSRP), Head Start 
offered through EightCap,  Early Childhood Special Education (ECSE), and  
Tuition-based programming.  

While we love our little ones, please note that childcare is not available  during 
this event. We kindly ask that children do not attend. We will host an  
orientation for students in the fall to meet their teachers and visit their  
classrooms! 

We’re excited to see you all there! 

Preschool Carnival Night: For families of our preschoolers of this current 24/25 school year, who attend GSRP, Head Start, or ECSE are 
invited to attend a Preschool Math Carnival event on Thursday, April 17th, from 5:30-6:30pm in the Edgerton gymnasium. Keep an eye out 
for a flier detailing more information about this event to be sent home in students take-home folders! 

March is Reading Month: We will be celebrating March is Reading Month all month long! We are always looking for guest readers to come 
in to read a story to our students. If you would like to be a guest reader, please contact your child’s teacher or Preschool Director at 
kpyne@tricountyschools.com 

Congratulations to our Varsity 
Wrestling Team, on bringing 
home their 3rd consecutive  
District Title!  We Are TC! 
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Varsity Boys Golf   
Wed Apr 16  CSAA @ The Royal            
Tue Apr 22  CSAA @ Brookside           
Tue Apr 29  CSAA @ The Village Green           
Tue May 13  CSAA @ Spring Valley       
Tue May 20 CSAA Championship @ Links of Bowen Lake  
Tue May 27  MHSAA Regionals @ Katke, Big Rapids     
  

Varsity Softball  

Wed Apr 9  Greenville   (H) 4:00 pm 
Sat Apr 12  Morley Invite (T) (A) TBA 
Mon Apr 14  Grant   (H) 4:00 pm 
Wed Apr 16  Reed City  (H) 4:00 pm 
Mon Apr 21  Big Rapids  (H) 4:00 pm 
Wed Apr 23  Chippewa Hills (A) 4:00 pm 
Fri Apr 25  Morley Stanwood (A) 4:00 pm 
Mon Apr 28  Newaygo  (A) 4:00 pm 
Wed Apr 30  Big Rapids  (A) 4:00 pm  
Mon May 5  Chippewa Hills (H) 4:00 pm 
Wed May 7  Grant   (A) 4:00 pm 
Div 2 Districts  @ Belding  (A) TBA 
   
*All games are double-headers unless tournament play 
(T) denotes Tournament play 

Varsity Baseball 
Wed Apr 9  Greenville  (H) 4:00 pm 
Mon Apr 14  Grant    (H)     4:00 pm 
Wed Apr 16  Grant (Single)  (A)        4:00 pm 
Mon Apr 21  Big Rapids  (H)     4:00 pm 
Wed Apr 23  Big Rapids (Single)   (A) 4:00 pm 
Fri Apr 25  Morley Stanwood (A) 4:00 pm 
Mon Apr 28  Newaygo  (A) 4:00 pm 
Wed Apr 30  Newaygo (Single) (H)      4:00pm  
Sat May 3  Wayland Union (T) (A) TBA    
Mon May 5  Chippewa Hills (H) 4:00 pm 
Wed May 7  Chippewa Hills (A) 4:00 pm 
Mon May 12  Reed City  (A) 9:00 am 
Wed May 14  Reed City  (H) 4:00 pm 
Div 2  Districts  @Fremont  (A) TBA 
   
*All games are double-headers unless noted or tournament play 

Varsity Boys & Girls Track & Field 
Wed Apr 2  Greenville    (A) 4:15 pm 
Fri Apr 11  St. Louis Invite   (A) 2:30 pm 
Tue Apr 15  Grant     (A) 4:00 pm 
Thur Apr 17  Ithaca Invite    (A) 2:00 pm 
Tue  Apr 22  Chippewa Hills   (A)        4:00 pm 
Fri Apr 25  Kent City Elite Invitational  (A) 1:30 pm 
Tue Apr 29  Big Rapids    (A) 4:00 pm 
Fri May 2  Harper Creek    (A) 3:30 pm 
Tue May 6  CSAA @ Reed City   (A) 4:00 pm 
Fri May 9  CSAA League Meet @ Grant  (A) TBA 
Fri May 16  MHSAA Regionals Div 2-11 @ Cadillac (A) TBA 
Sat May 31  MHSAA State Finals @ Hamilton (A) TBA  

Varsity Girls Soccer  
Wed Mar 19  Shelby   (A) 5:15 pm 
Mon Apr 7  Greenville  (H) 6:45 pm 
Wed Apr 9  Fremont  (A) 5:00 pm 
Wed Apr 16  Grant   (A) 4:30 pm 
Mon Apr 21   Newaygo  (H) 5:30 pm 
Wed Apr 23  Reed City  (A) 6:00 pm 
Sat Apr 26  Oakridge Tourn (T) (A) TBA 
Mon Apr 28  Kent City  (H) 5:30 pm 
Wed Apr 30  Lakeview  (A)       4:30 pm 
Mon May 5  Big Rapids  (H) 5:30 pm 
Wed May 7  Chippewa Hills (H) 5:30 pm 
Sat May 10  Alma Tourney (T) (A) 9:30 am 
Mon May 12  CSAA League  (T) (H) TBA 
Wed May 14  CSAA League (T) (H) TBA 
Fri May 16  CSAA League (T) (H) TBA 
Div 3 Districts @ Northpointe Christian   (A) TBA 

For all other sports related info and schedules, please visit our Tri County 
our website or TC Athletics Facebook page. 

Reminder… 
Games, times 
and place are 

subject to change 


